
 
 
DATE: April 19, 2017 
 
TO: House Committee on Transportation Policy 
 
FROM: Amy Joyce, Legislative Liaison 
 
SUBJECT: SB 645, Humvees 
 
INTRODUCTION 
Senate Bill 645 would add high-mobility multipurpose wheeled vehicles manufactured for 
military use (Humvees) to Oregon law as a vehicle of special interest (VSI). The bill would 
allow a Humvee to register and receive a license plate as a VSI; this registration would allow 
them to operate in parades and limited on-road use with a club. 
 
DISCUSSION 
Surplus military vehicles are sometimes sold to the general public through government-
contracted auctions.  Some military vehicles may be titled and registered in Oregon.  One 
military vehicle sold through auctions is the American General Humvee (high-mobility 
multipurpose wheeled vehicles).  The Humvee was built to military specifications and not to 
meet the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration on-road standards.  
 
Purchasers of Humvee’s are required to sign a “Waiver and Hold Harmless Agreement” that 
states “Buyer acknowledges that the Humvee is not roadworthy and agrees the Humvee is for 
off-highway use only.”  The purchaser is provided an ownership document (example attached) 
that includes a stamp applied by the selling agent that states the vehicle is for “OFF-ROAD USE 
ONLY.” 
 
As these vehicles are not made for on-road use, DMV does not currently register them.  There 
are no processes that we are aware of for a customer to make these vehicles legal for on-road 
use. 
 
SB 645 would allow Humvees to be registered through DMV as a vehicle of special interest.  
With this registration, Humvees would be treated similarly to street rods and be allowed to be 
used in parades, or for on-road functions sanctioned by an established organization.  The VSI 
registration would not provide for them to be used on-road for general transportation purposes. 
VSI registration is a one-time $81 fee.  
 
SUMMARY 
SB 645 would allow for Humvees to be registered as a vehicle of special interest with DMV.  
These vehicles are not intended for on-road use and the VSI registration would allow for only 
limited on-road use. They pay a one-time $81 fee. 
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